
Deadline  of  6  August  for
charity applications
Local charities could be in line for a £12m cash boost as the
City of Edinburgh Council looks to transfer control of 38
trusts set up to help vulnerable people in the city. The
council has traditionally been nominated as a trustee for
bequests but it wants the third sector to take over so the
money can be used more efficiently. The move is also expected
to inject around an additional £50,000 a year into the city’s
voluntary work, through better use of the trusts’ income and
capital, as well as saving cash on administration costs.

Cllr Tim Mckay said: “We want to see the money used in the
best possible way and charities are better placed than the
council to do that. Simply by changing how the trusts are
managed, there will be benefits to charities, the Council and
those people in Edinburgh who need help. In this financially
difficult times, that is good news for everyone.”

The trust assets range from £192 in the Douglas Brown Bequest
for the ‘deserving poor of Corstorphine’ to the £7.5m Trinity
College  Hospital  Fund  which  provides  pensions  for  older
people. The transfer was prompted by expressions of interest
from charities in being involved in the trusts and has been
the subject of reports to the Council’s Pensions and Trusts
committee, which oversees their management.

The charities must do work in Edinburgh and it is expected
that they will have an annual income of more than £75,000. The
deadline for applications is 6 August. Proposals will be then
considered  by  the  committee.  Charities  interested  should
contact esmond.hamilton@edinburgh.gov.uk for more information.

Existing beneficiaries will continue to receive support.
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